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Drop in building work an opportunity for planning reform
Victoria’s peak building industry association says a big decline in building approvals in November 2008 presents an opportunity for improvements to Victoria’s local planning services.  
Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS) data released today shows a 10.2 per cent reduction in total dwelling units approved in Victoria in November 2008 (seasonally adjusted). 
Master Builders Executive Director, Brian Welch, said now is the time to improve underperforming areas of the economy, starting with a reduction in the backlog of new building work held-up in the State’s planning system.  

“The current downturn presents an opportunity for local councils to provide real assistance to the State economy, builders and their clients,” Mr Welch said.

“In 2008, builders in Victoria reported that their clients were experiencing an average 20 weeks delay in securing planning permits through their local councils.  

“In 2009, builders struggling to survive a downturn simply cannot afford to wait so long.  While waiting for planning approvals, builders are often servicing credit and paying labourers and suppliers.

“Months of planning delays and associated costs can spell the end of businesses - even profitable ones.

“Councils which are keen to stimulate their local economies and minimise job losses should look to work with the local building community to improve their planning services where they can.” 
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Further information: 
Brian Welch, Executive Director, 0411 501 075
Media enquiries: 
Greg Haraldson, Media Adviser, 0438 427 766 gharaldson@mbav.com.au
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